

Ladies Newsletter

Upcoming Events!

Tuesday, 29th May.- Play in Pink Day (in aid of Breast Cancer Research)

Sunday, 3rd June - Alt Day medal GOY

Tuesday, 5th June - Medal GOY

Saturday, 9th June – Captain's (Dominic Henry) Prize to the Ladies

Tuesday, 12th June – Granard Cup – Scotch Foursomes Tuesday, 19th President 's(Celly Toye)Prize to the Ladies Saturday, 23rd – 30th June – OPEN WEEK

Team News! Unfortunately our teams haven't been very successful this year. Hard luck to the Intermediate Team who lost to Malahide in St. Annes and also the Senior Cup Team who went out against Milltown at Malahide G.C. Well done to the Revive Active Fourball who beat Ashbourne and are now through to the next round and will play either Sutton or The Island. Thank you to overall team Manager Syvia Alcock and all the team managers, players and caddies for their committment.

Good Luck to the Senior Foursomes who are playing on Sunday 27th and Fingal Seniors who play Balcarrick on Monday 28th.



Spring League Matchplay Competition:

Mary Dowling introduced the idea of running a Spring League at the Ladies AGM and there was a great response and interest in the inagural Competition. It was set up to introduce new members to match play and

to encourage existing members to practice matchplay in advance of Inter Club matches. Unfortunately the inclement weather in February/March delayed play but eventually the matches were all played. More than 190 matches were played overall. 8 teams consisting of 9 players participated in categories broadly based on club handicap classes. A points system was used - 10points for a win, 5 for a half and no points for a walkover. In circumstances where players were unavailable to play in the 3rd round a substitute was drawn for the losing teams in the relevant categories. The first round comprised of 8 teams playing two round resulting with the 4 teams with the best points going forward to the next round. Namely Daffodils (90 pts). Tulips (85 pts). Primroses (105 pts.) and Crocuses (85 pts.). These teams plyed one another and the result was Daffodils (135 pts), Tulips (120 pts.) Primroses (150pts.) and Crocuses (140 pts.) it was a close final coming down to the last two matches, the Primroses winning with 200 pts.) and Crocuses runners up with 180. Thank you all for your support and patience and hopefully the Spring League will become an annual competition now that a prototype has been developed.

<u>Challenge Cup</u>: The Challenge Cup matchplay is up and running. Check Notice board for dates.

The Lady Captain's Whats App Group is a good way of receiving updates. If you are <u>not</u> on the list, there is a list at the bar where you can fill in your name and number or contact the Lady Captain if you wish to be included.

Ringer Competition`:The Ringer Competition will run through May,June,July. Remember to circle the score you are using and put R on top of your card to make it easier for those checking the cards.

Course: Reminder: Ladies please rake bunkers, replace divots and bring a sand bag to help look after the course

Congratulations to April and May Medal Winners -

April: Silver - Aisling Ryan Bronze - Lorraine Andrews

May: Silver - Grainne O'Connor Bronze Elizabeth McNamara



Upcoming Events

Play in Pink Day (sponsored by Country Crest) is scheduled for Tuesday, May 29th and a lot of events are planned for that day and an event in the Clubhouse in the evening including Raffle. Also the Mixed on Saturday 26th will be included in the Play in Pink and has been kindly sponsored by 3 main St. Swords –Martina and Joe Hilliard. Come along to what promises to be an eventful evening with Music, Raffle etc.

Prizes

As we have arranged for an evening get together on May, 29th, we have decided to include a prize giving night on that evening, so if you're a winner in April/May you will presented with your voucher then. Also Winners of the Spring League Teams will be presented with their prizes.



WOMEN IN GOLF PROGRAMME

The Women in Golf Programme is up and running with 22 ladies participating and are enjoying their first introduction to golf. Thank you to Trudy Henry- co-ordinator and her volunteer helpers.

OPEN WEEK

Open week takes place the week of 23rd -30th June. Volunteers are required to help out with sign in registration each day. If you can spare some time to help out, please give your name to Admin. Officer Mary or to the Office. Thank you.

CHECK OUT NOTICE BOARD FOR INFORMATION AND DETAILS OF OPEN EVENTS.